High School Board Report June 16, 2025

1.

Congratulations to the Girls” Golf Team for placing second as a team. Lauren Nuss placed 4th
and Kirsten Nuss placed 5th. Congratulations to the students and the coaches!

Our buildings were open for self-guided tours during Heartland Days on Saturday, June 14th.

The FFA held the kid tractor pull at Heartland Days as well as the band marching during the
parade.

We had a good end of the year with staff and students. Staff and students are looking forward to a
summer break and then having a great return in the fall!

Freshman Orientation is August 20th from 6pm-7pm in the HS/MS Cafeteria. Students will be
meeting with upperclassmen mentors. Parents will also have the opportunity to learn about high
school and how to prepare students for the next steps after high school.

We had a great first year of iJag with Ms. Jirak. Students have been involved in a lot of career
exploration and job shadows. We look forward to the second year of opportunities for our
students.

A huge thank you to the custodians for getting CNA materials for our students from another
school that was disposing of their program. We are in the process of assessing the missing
components to have our very own CNA space for students so we can do everything here on
campus and not have to travel to other communities. Initial projections of supplies needed were
over $40,000. It will be much less for us to implement this program once we have determined a
location that will meet our needs. It also can provide opportunities for our students to take other
health pathway classes.

As the year closes, [ would like to thank Mrs. McGrath, Mrs. Ward, Mr. Frerichs for all of their
dedication to our school system. They will be missed and wish them the best for their future!



